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We have all been saddened by the news of the devastating fire in West London; this also affected family 

members from some of our staff.   We wanted to do something at Primrose Hill for the Grenfell Fund, so 

have been organising a donation from our community members.      We raised over £700!  Robin 

 Princess Road, London, NW1 8JL 

 Tel :        020 7722 8500 

 Email:      admin@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk 

 Website:  www.primrosehill.camden.sch.uk 
@PrimroseHillRW 

Stars of the Week Staffing 

We are approaching that time of year where we are 

putting together the class organisation for September. 

We do have a few changes coming up. Paul Beeton 

is leaving Primrose Hill after 12 years to take up a list 

at School 21, somewhere much closer to where he 

lives which will make a big difference to his commute 

and time with his family. Kyri Gregory is also leaving 

Primrose Hill to devote more time to her family and 

her work with her husband. Both have been amazing 

teachers and we will make the most of them before 

the end of the Summer.   Some changes for Mary 

Deavin who will be working part time next year as 

our cover teacher.  Some new additions to the team 

for the new term - Sophie Keating and Maria 

Felstead, both of whom will spend some time with 

us before the end of July so they can meet their new 

children. More on class organisation to come.  

Twʙ Yeˉʞ Olʋ Pr˛˥iˡi˛ʘ Ô Sˏpɾˏʸɧˏʞ 
We are now filling our places for the two year old provision for September.  If you are eligible for a Camden funded 15 hour 

place, as follows, please speak to Ilirjana. 

There are certain eligibility criteria for admissions: 

Your two year old can get free early education and childcare if you receive ONE of the following: 

·         Income support 

·         Income-based jobseeker’s allowance (JSA) 

·         Income-related Employment and Support Allowance (ESA) 

·         Universal Credit 

·         Tax credits and you have an annual income of under £16,190 before tax 

·         the guaranteed element of State Pension Credit 

·         Support through Part 6 of the Immigration and Asylum Act 

·         The Working Tax Credit 4-Week Run On (the payment you get when you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit) 

A child can also get free early education and childcare if any of the following apply: 

·         They are looked after by a local council 

·         They have a current statement of Special Educational Need (SEN) or an Education, Health and Care Plan (EHC) 

·         You receive Disability Living Allowance 

·         The child has left care under a special guardianship order, child arrangements order or adoption order. 

Places will be offered with the following criteria applied: 

·         Children of an appropriate age to fill the vacancy to ensure the balance of places across the age range (terms of birth) 

·         Children with a sibling already registered at Primrose Hill Primary School 

·         Children living nearest to the school 

EYFS to Cecil Sharp House 

Nursery and Reception classes visited Cecil Sharp 

House this week and had all sorts of fun with  

minibeasts and bugs.   

KS2 Sports Day 

A magnificent day     

organised by Jordan, 

D e a n  a n d               

Danielle.  The sun was 

shining and spirits were 

high.  The children    

e n j o y e d  t h e m -

selves.  We look      

forward to the Sports 

Day Achievement     

A s s e m b l y  n e x t 

week. More photos on 

the website! 

mailto:admin@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk


Attendance & Punctuality 
Again, we have had lower attendance! We need to come to 

school every day. Let’s see if we can get our overall attend-

ance to over 96% next week—we can do it!  

Our punctuality still remains excellent with NO classes 

having more than 5 lates– well done! 

EYFS Attendance = 94.90%  

KS1-KS2 Attendance = 93.91% 

Chickens  - It's always busy back here in the gar-

den but this week has been particularly fun.  

Firstly we have started too have ballet lessons. It's very 

good for posture and will help us with our dance rou-

tines.  We are particularly good at galloping even Madonna, 

and we all know she's had a few dance problems in the past!  

We also had our annual chicken sports day. It 

was a magnificent event and included the 400 

metres (2 laps of the garden) which Cindy won. 

If you must know we think she cheated by fly-

ing the last bit but Wayne the woodlouse who 

was judging overruled us! We also had road the 

hard boiled egg, won by Madonna and the long flap 

(basically how far can you fly) which went to Kylie.   

It was such fun can't wait till next year.  

Jordan and Dean were amazing and helped us organise the 

whole event.  

Right must dash...... eggs to lay and all that.  

Kylie Cyndi and Madonna xxx  

 

 

Y2 Seaside Trip 

Y2 packed their buckets and spades and headed to 

the beach on Wednesday. Enjoying some fish and 

chips and fending off the seagulls!  What could represent a day 

out more!   

Welcome Baby Fred 

After a long three day     

labour, Laura and her     

husband welcomed baby 

Fred into the world.  Mum 

and baby are doing well 

and Laura is really 

happy.   He is a 

cutey! 

Roald Dahl Workshops 

Y1 were visited by a team of performers this week who led 

some workshops around the work of Roald Dahl.   

Book Fair 
Book Fair the week of the 26th June from 3.15pm in the top 

playground!   All books are half price, so please come along. 

Spelling Bee 

Marianne has organised a Primrose Hill Spelling 

Bee Championship.  Next week Marianne will 

send home the 200 words for your child’s 

phase.   There will be a spelling quiz in each class on 10th July 

with five winners from every class progressing to the final show-

down on 18th July.   There will be separate finals for Y1 & Y2, 

Y3 & Y4 and Y5 & Y6.   

Easyfundraising.org.uk 
 

As you know we are really keen to get our very own floating class-

room. 

Every penny helps and with this in mind please check out the   web-

site    https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/primhill/ 

The school makes money simply by you shopping at no extra cost 

to you. We need as many supporters as possible so tell your friends 

and family. Let us see if we can be the most profitable school! 

So far we have  raised £785 in total. 

Clubs 

Liz Ghamar and Tania Wilkinson are going to do club sign ups  

before the end of term for September. 

This will be done over a week with each year group given a specific 

date. The sign up will take place in the community room 

from 3.30-4.30pm 

3rd July Yr 1 

4th July Yr 2 

5th July Yr 3 

6th July Yr 4 

7th July Yr 6 

10th July Reception  

Nursery will be given the chance to sign up on their reception  

induction day. 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/primhill/

